
 

NOTE:  Any changes to the minutes would be reflected in the next Select Board Meeting minutes. 
 

TOWN OF HEBRON  

SELECT BOARD MEETING MNUTES 

NOVEMBER 20, 2023 

PRESENT:  Paul Hazelton, Pat Moriarty, Rich James, and Karen Sanborn, Town Administrator  

OTHERS PRESENT:  Jamie Moulton (Fire Chief) 

9:00 A.M. COMMENCE MEETING:  Chair Hazelton commenced the meeting at 9:00 a.m. 

9:00 A.M. NON-PUBLIC SESSION:  Selectman James moved to enter into non-public session 

pursuant to RSA 91-A:3, II(e), seconded by Vice-Chair Moriarty.  Paul Hazelton  -  yes  

Pat Moriarty  -   yes    Rich James    -   yes  

9:38 A.M. OUT OF NON-PUBLIC SESSION:  Selectman James moved to come out of non-

public session, seconded by Vice-Chair Moriarty.  Paul Hazelton  -  yes  Pat Moriarty  -   

yes    Rich James    -   yes 

9:39 A.M. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 

• The Board discussed with Chief Moulton the position of the town with regards to 

funding the new ambulance as not all the funds are in the EMS Capital Reserve 

Fund to purchase the new ambulance.  This has not happened in the past or the 

new ambulance purchased was held off until the next town meeting when full 

funding would be available.  The Select Board is moving forward with the Public 

Hearing to expend the funds from the EMS Capital Reserve Fund and the Fire 

Capital Reserve Fund.  It would be in the best interest of the Fire Department to 

find a buyer for the current ambulance to reduce the overall cost.  Ms. Sanborn 

expressed to Chief Moulton the importance of attending the public hearing to 

answer the questions from the public.  The Board authorized Chief Moulton to 

contact the salesman and get the price for the new ambulance locked in before 

there is another increase.  

• Ms. Sanborn informed the Board that the support letter was not ready to be 

signed at this meeting for Newfound Lake Region Association for the grant to 

construct a community building at Grey Rocks Conservation Area. Selectman 

James moved to authorize Chair Hazelton to sign the Newfound Lake Region 

Association supporting the plans at Grey Rocks Conservation Area, seconded by 

Vice-Chair Moriarty.  The vote was unanimous.   

 

9:48 P.M. MEETING ADJOURNED:  Selectman James moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:48 

a.m., seconded by Vice-Chair Moriarty.  The vote was unanimous.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Karen Sanborn 

Town Administrator  

 

 

 

 


